Granicus ltem # 23-0451
Report to the
Manitowoc Plan Commission

Meeting Date: Wednesday, May 24, 2023

Request: PC12-2023: Iverson - Request to Purchase City-Owned Land, Maritime Drive. Parcels
000-003-000 & 820-103-100

Report: Jill and James lverson, 133 Cleveland Avenue are requesting to purchase two parcels
of City owned property for $5,000 (see attached email). The parcels are located south of their
residence and are located at the northwest corner of Maritime Drive and Huron Street. The
northerly lot, parcel # 820-103-100, is approximately 13,330 square feet and the southerly lot,
parcel # 000-003-000 is approximately 9,500 square feet.

Both lots have views of Lake Michigan although the northerly lot’s view is partially blocked by the
Yacht Club. The lots are zoned P-1 Conservancy and residential uses are not allowed in the P-
1 zoning district. The lots are not designated as part of Lakeview Park. Both lots are partially
encumbered by a sanitary sewer and the southerly lot also has a storm sewer catch basin located
on it. The existing utilities encumber the lots but it is possible that a residence could be
constructed on the lots if the zoning was changed and the lots were combined.

Although the City recently sold two strips of land to Doug Schwalbe, 123 Cleveland Avenue, who
is a neighbor of the lverson’s, staff feels this request is different. The two strips Schwalbe
purchased were unbuildable and had no long-term value to the City and were also encumbered
by the sanitary sewer. In effect, that property only had value to the adjacent property owner.

Community Development staff recommends that the City retain the lots but supports any neighbor
who is willing to work with the City to maintain the area. Staff would not recommend that the two
lots be designated as parkland. This would provide the City the ability to sell the lots in the future
for residential or other development if they so desire.

According to the aerial photography it appears that the Iverson’s have a patio that crosses the
property line onto the City lot. Staff recommends that the City and lverson’s enter into an
agreement authorizing their use of the city owned land.

In the event the Plan Commission or Council decides to sell the property, staff recommends that
the lots be put out to bid and sell the property for the highest and best use.

If the Plan Commission and Council decide to sell the property directly to the Iverson’s at their
suggested purchase price of $5,000 staff recommends that the City place deed restrictions on the
property stating that the purchaser and any subsequent owners cannot construct any structure or
improvement on the lots and the lots must remain as open space. The covenant would prevent
a purchaser from “flipping” the lake view lots for a profit.

Attached is an article from the League of Wisconsin Municipalities that discusses the procedures
a municipality must follow when it sells land.
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Recommendation: Community Development staff recommends the following: i) the City retain
the two lots, ii) the City does not designate the lots as parkland and iii) the City and Iverson’s enter
into a use agreement for the patio that extends onto the City property.
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Paul Braun

From; Jill Iverson <jilireneeiverson@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, April 6, 2023 10:29 AM

To: Paul Braun

Subject: External: Offer to purchase property
Attachments: ATTO0001 txt

Dear City of Manitowoc,

We would like to purchase two lots in our neighborhood in order to conserve the green space for envirenmental and aesthetic
reasons. Our neighbors around the perimeter of the lots have all signed on to adopt and care for Lakeview Park and we thought this
was part of the city park. We were surprised to learn that they are city lots because they are barely buildable for many reasons. They
are however extremely valuable to the birds, wildlife, and the human neighbors. We have the ability to be stewards of this land and
to keep it pristine while taking the burden of care away from the city.

Woe have set aside $5,000. for purchase of these two lots and we hope that the city can make these numbers work so that we can
conserve this beautiful part of the lakeshore for the good of all.
Please add this to the May 24th Planning Council meeting so that we can attend. We will be out of the area for the April meeting
time,
We thank you in advance for your consideration of this matter and hope you will realize the positive impact this can have if we are
to maintain our green space along the lake.
In community,
Jill and James Iverson
133 Cleveland Ave.
Manitowoc, Wi 54220
Jill cell: 920-645-4088
Parcel numbers: #820103100 and #000003000
Be Alert !
This is External or System generated Email. Please verify before opening any links or attachments.
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